

Sierra Nevada Unit Wally Byam Caravan Club, International

SIERRA NEVADA UNIT, WBCCI Unit Newsletter, Vol. 25 #10 October, 2000

Another month has gone by, they seem to keep coming faster and faster. There were 18 people present for lunch at Grandma Hattie's in Carson City in September. Your President, Dale Grosch and Marge did not make it back in time - so they missed a good lunch. Present were: Elenere Amidon, Darrel & Rose Barron, Frank & Steve Burnham, Chuck & Beverly Cordier, Don & MaryLou Damoth. Fred & Ann Hersey, Betty Kopfhammer, Virginia and Diane Leipper, Pete Rinne, Doug Webb, and Milan & Eloise Wight. Darrell & Rose Barron were introduced as our newest unit members - Welcome.

The report of the Nominating Committee for Officers for year 2001 was presented by Diane Leipper, Chairperson. The following people will be considered for election at the October meeting:

President - Dale Grosch
1st Vice President - Fred Hersey
2nd Vice President - Don Damouth
Secretary/Treasurer - Steve Burnham
Director (1 year) - Elenere Amidon
Director (2 year) - Diane Leipper
Director (3 year) - Betty Kopfhammer

The Board of Director's held a meeting at the home of Dale & Marge Grosch on Thursday September 19th. All Board members were present. The activity callendar for year 2001 was decided on and will be presented at the October meeting. Unit dues will stay stay unchanged for the year. We recieved a letter of resignation from the club from Doug and Barbara Webb, who have sold their Airstream and now own a "Brand X" fifth wheel trailer, and consequently are no longer eligible to be WBCCI members. The letter was accepted with regrets. We are sorry to lose them.

Another change in schedule for the October function. Instead of the previously scheduled BBQ, at Groschs, there will be a Brown Bag/Pot Luck lunch at Bowers Mansion Park. This is located between Reno and Carson City on the old Washoe Valley road (former US 395) at 11.30 AM. We will meet at the picnic area on the South side of the Mansion. Please bring your eating tools, including something to eat soup out of, your drinks and whatever else you might like to eat or share. Call Steve at 825-6566 for any further information.

We are sorry to report that Dale Leipper is back in the hospital for repair work on his hip replacement, we are happy to report he is doing well, and we hope to see him up and around

(OVER PLEASE)

soon.

We have two birthday kids this month - Rafe Gamboa October 24 and Darrel Barron October 25. Happy birthday to you both. Looks like nobody decided to be married in October.

See you at Bowers Mansion Thursday October 19 and have a spooky Halloween and a Happy Nevada Day.

Steve Bunken

Steve Burnham, Secretary

This one well be at the right" pide of Bowers. Will probably bring a hot dish